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17 March 2020


Expenses Refund Policy – Covid-19
Whilst it is very disappointing that a number of Central Office organised events have had to be cancelled, we must take the advice of the Government around group gatherings, especially mindful that the majority of RNA members are in the high-risk group.
However, whilst all Central Office organised events up to the end of June 2020 have been cancelled, you should not be out of pocket for tickets or accommodation you may have already purchased.      
Try all avenues to get a refund
[bookmark: _GoBack]Central Office experience is that most firms are being kind enough to reimburse individuals; all cancellations we have made over the last couple of days (hire cars, accom and travel) have been reimbursed without question.
In the first instance, please pursue a refund from the travel company (See advice from National Rail enquiries at this Link) If you paid for tickets using a Credit Card, you may be able to get monies refunded from them or perhaps claim on your travel insurance.  If a refund is not forthcoming, please provide evidence that you have pursued all avenues and send this together with your tickets to RNA Central Office; you will need to complete an Expenses Form so that we have your bank details for payment.
Contact RNA Central Office
Please be aware that we have recently moved office, our new address is:
RNA Central Office, 1/87 Scott Road, HM Naval Base Portsmouth, Hants, PO1 3LU
If you have any questions, feel free to seek advice from Michelle, our Finance Manager michelle@royalnavalassoc.com or call 023 92 723823 or, as we may shortly be working from home, 07542 679819.
Keep up to date with the RNA
Please check the RNA website www.royal-naval-association.co.uk for updates on events, follow our Facebook page www.facebook.com/Royal-Naval-Association-Central-Office and of course read the Semaphore Circular (you can download it from the RNA website Members Area).    
Thank you for your patience and co-operation in these both challenging and uncertain times and keeping washing your hands regularly.

Bill Oliphant
W Oliphant
General Secretary/CEO
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